



To: Employers and their Staff in Adult Social Care

10 February 2021

Stuart Miller
Director of Adult Social
Care Delivery
39Victoria Street
London
SW1H 0EU

Dear Care Colleagues,

Supporting frontline social care workers to receive their Covid-19 Vaccination

For the safety of social care users and care workers it is vital that all eligible social care workers are supported to take up their vaccine as soon as possible.

The Prime Minister set a target to offer vaccines to everyone in the top four priority groups, as outlined by the Joint Committee on Vaccination and Immunisation, by 15 February. This includes all frontline social care workers, including care home workers, home care workers and those working in day centres and supported living, who have close personal contact with those who are clinically at risk from COVID-19.

If you employ frontline care workers who fall into these priority groups and have not yet been contacted about supporting access to vaccination, please contact your Local Authority who will be able to confirm eligibility and support you in making the necessary arrangements. A list of Local Authority contacts is attached.

In addition, I am pleased to let you know that from 11th February, initially for a period of 2 weeks, all eligible frontline care workers can also access their first vaccination via the **National Booking Service**. This provides an additional option for employers and eligible frontline social care workers to access an appointment at a time and place that is convenient for them. The National Booking Service can be accessed via: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/ or by phone: 119.

As with the current process, social care workers can access their vaccination appointment with a Local Authority-issued Notice of Eligibility. They can now also use a recent letter from their employer, along with photo identification which confirms their place of work. For those who do not have a work photo ID, as a minimum, a letter from their employer with another form of photo ID will be needed. Frontline social care workers should also be encouraged to inform their employers of their vaccination to enable this to be included in data returns to help us target support where needed.

I am aware that there may be some frontline care workers who will have questions about the COVID-19 vaccine. I am attaching a short document which provides links to some key resources which may help in any conversations you will be having with your colleagues.

Social care workers have a crucial role in providing care and support to those who need it in this country. Thank you for your dedication and hard work in enabling and supporting social care staff to have their vaccination.

Yours sincerely,

Stuart Miller Sir David Pearson

Director of Adult Social Care Delivery Chair, Social Care Sector Covid-19 Taskforce

COVID-19 Vaccine Programme

Communications Toolkit to Support Vaccine Uptake in Adult Social Care

Below are resources to encourage and reassure staff about having the COVID-19 vaccine. Additional information and resources can be also found via the DHSC Google Drive and Public Health England campaign resources centre.

Full Q&A and Guidance for Creating Content

- You can use this Q&A to create your own content about the COVID-19 vaccine: [link]
- Here is some guidance on how to create your own video content. [link]

Call for vaccination for social care workers

- Video from Deborah Sturdy, Chief Nurse for Adult Social Care [link]
- Q&A video from David Pearson Chair of the Social Care Sector COVID-19 Support Taskforce, Dr Nikki Kanani Medical Director of Primary Care for NHS England, and Prof Jonathan Van-Tam Deputy Chief Medical Officer for England [link]
- Social media graphic asking care workers to get the vaccine [link]

Information about accessing the vaccine

- Video about the vaccine delivery plan [link]
- Infographic about how to access the vaccine and what to expect at your appointment [link]
- Vaccine consent forms and information leaflets available in different languages [link]
- Two posters listing the top things both care providers and employees need to do before having the vaccine [link]

How to reassure people about the vaccine

- GP Dr Sarah Jarvis video How to reassure people and have positive conversations about having the vaccine [link]
- Series of videos from GP <u>Dr Amir Khan</u> about the importance of vaccines and addressing key concerns.

Addressing misinformation

- Q&A fact cards addressing misinformation about the vaccine including fertility, ingredients, safety etc. [link]
- BAME celebrities speaking about the importance of getting the vaccine and addressing misinformation [link]

Case study examples

- Blog: Home care manager about how she empowered staff with information to overcome vaccine hesitancy to get 98% staff vaccinated [link]
- Blog: Clenton Farquharson MBE on addressing hesitancy among BAME communities [link]
- Blog: Care home worker Louis Laleye on why he's had the vaccine after having COVID-19.
 [link]
- Video: The rollout of the vaccine to staff and residents at a Manchester care home [link]
- Blog: Foxholes Care Home on how important the vaccine has been for their residents and staff [link]

Concerns about: Fertility

- Government guidance on COVID-19 vaccine for all women of childbearing age, those currently pregnant or breastfeeding [<u>link</u>]
- Q&A fact card on fertility [link]

 Statements from the Royal College of Obstetricians and Gynaecologists (RCOG) and Royal College of Midwives about fertility [link]

Concerns about: Ingredients

• GP Dr Amir Khan on vaccine ingredients and suitability for all faiths [link]

Concerns about: Safety and speed of delivery of the Vaccines

- Series of videos from Deputy Chief Medical Officer Professor Jonathan Van-Tam on vaccine safety [link]
- Series of videos from GP Dr Ellie Cannon on safety and importance of the vaccines [link]
- Series of explainer videos from Dr Mary Ramsey at Public Health England about the vaccine [link] and the speed of delivery [link]

Concerns about: Allergies

Q&A fact card on allergies [link]

Following guidance after vaccination

- GP Dr Amir Khan video on following the rules after vaccination [link]
- Q&A fact card on continuing to follow guidance [link]
- Video on following Hands Face Space advice after vaccination [link]

Local Authority Points of Contact for Social Care Worker Vaccination

North East

Darlington
 CovidVaccine@darlington.gov.uk

Durham AHSCOVIDCommissioning@durham.gov.uk

Gateshead lynnwilson@gateshead.gov.uk

Hartlepool Adultscommissioning@hartlepool.gov.uk

Middlesbrough
 middlesbroughvaccineappointments@middlesbrough.gov.uk

Newcastle Upon Tyne angela.jamson@newcastle.gov.uk

Northumberland r.mitcheson@nhs.net

North Tyneside
 Jacqui.Old@northtyneside.gov.uk

Redcar and Cleveland Christopher. Hodgson@redcar-cleveland.gov.uk

South Tyneside Lesley.carlisle@southtyneside.gov.uk

Stockton
 sps@stockton.gov.uk

Sunderland Ann.Dingwall@sunderland.gov.uk

North West

Blackburn with Darwen
 CareSectorResponse@blackburn.gov.uk

Blackpool vaccinations@blackpool.gov.ukBolton Rachel.Tanner@bolton.gov.uk

Bury m.logan@bury.gov.uk

Cheshire East covidvaccinations@cheshireeast.gov.uk

• Cheshire West and Chester Covid19Vaccine@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk

Cumbria vaccinations@cumbria.gov.uk Halton Damian.nolan@halton.gov.uk covidvaccination@knowsley.gov.uk Knowsley Terry.white@lancashire.gov.uk Lancashire • VaccineBooking@lancashire.gov.uk Lancashire Liverpool vaccinatesocialcare@liverpool.gov.uk communications@manchesterlco.org Manchester •

Oldham mike.barker3@nhs.net

Rochdale adminhub.hmrhealthandcare@rochdale.gov.uk

Salford gillian.mclauchlan@salford.gov.ukSefton Covid.Vaccinations@sefton.gov.uk

St Helens adeletobin@sthelens.gov.uk

Stockport Andrew.Burridge-nwadass@wigan.gov.uk

Tameside lavaccination@tameside.gov.uk
 Trafford karen.ahmed@trafford.gov.uk
 Warrington publichealth@warrington.gov.uk

Wigan J.Willmott@wigan.gov.ukWirral sarahmoran@wirral.gov.uk

Yorkshire and Humber

Barnsley ASCPublicHealth@barnsley.gov.uk
 Bradford hwbvaccinations@bradford.gov.uk
 Calderdale Sean.Cook@calderdale.gov.uk

Doncaster
 East Riding of Yorkshire
 COVID.Vaccinations@doncaster.gov.uk
 Yvonne.Rhodes@eastriding.gov.uk

Hull Covid19-Vaccinationsupport@hullcc.gov.uk

Kirklees julie.crowther@kirklees.gov.uk

Leeds Health.partnershipsteam@leeds.gov.uk
North East Lincolnshire NELCCG.AdultSocialCare@nhs.net
North Lincolnshire Nolan.Bennett@northlincs.gov.uk

North Yorkshire c19vaccinationenquiries@northyorks.gov.uk
Rotherham Commissioningenquiries@rotherham.gov.uk

Sheffield john.chamberlain@sheffield.gov.uk

Wakefield covidvac@wakefield.gov.uk

York enquiries.publichealth@york.gov.uk

East Midlands

Milton Keynes covidvaccineASC@milton-keynes.gov.uk

Derby ddccg.voc@nhs.net

Derbyshire covid.vaccinations@derbyshire.gov.ukLincolnshire David.Stacey@lincolnshire.gov.uk

Leicestershire socialcare-vaccination-enquiry@leics.gov.uk
 Leicester socialcare-vaccinations@leicester.gov.uk
 Northamptonshire NASSCOVID@northamptonshire.gov.uk

Nottingham City ASCCovidVaccine@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Nottinghamshire CovidVac.Enquiries@nottscc.gov.uk

Rutland
 RISE@rutland.gov.uk

West Midlands

Birmingham stakeholderengagement@birmingham.gov.uk

CoventryDudleyCOVIDvaccine@coventry.gov.ukVaccination@dudley.gov.uk

Herefordshire Herefordshirevaccines@herefordshire.gov.uk

Sandwell COVID_Resilience@sandwell.gov.uk
Shropshire vaccinationdata@shropshire.gov.uk
Covidvaccine@solihull.gov.uk

Staffordshire covidvaccinations@staffordshire.gov.uk

Stoke-on-Trent covidvaccination@stoke.gov.uk

Telford and Wrekin careworkervaccinations@telford.gov.uk

Walsall Stephen.Gunther@walsall.gov.uk

Warwickshire peoplestrategyandcommisisoning@warwickshire.gov.uk

Wolverhampton people.commissioning@wolverhampton.gov.uk

Worcestershire hwccg.staffcovidhelpline@nhs.net

Eastern

Bedford Borough COVID19.Vaccinations@centralbedfordshire.gov.uk
 Cambridgeshire & Peterborough vaccinations.cv19@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
 Central Bedfordshire COVID19.Vaccinations@centralbedfordshire.gov.uk

Essex
 Hertfordshire
 Luton
 Norfolk
 Southend-on-Sea
 Suffolk
 ProviderVaccines@essex.gov.uk
 acs.covid@hertfordshire.gov.uk
 Maud.Oleary@luton.gov.uk
 vaccineplannng@norfolk.gov.uk
 sarahbarker@southend.gov.uk
 acscontractshelpdesk@suffolk.gov.uk

Thurrock
 RHarris@thurrock.gov.uk

Greater London

Barking and Dagenham
 Barnet
 Bexley
 Brent
 Bromley
 Carequality@barnet.gov.uk
 stuart.rowbotham@bexley.gov.uk
 socialcarevaccine@brent.gov.uk
 vaxforcareworkers@bromley.gov.uk
 socialcarevaccinationinfo@camden.gov.uk

• Camuen Socializarevaccinationinio@camuen.gov.uk

City of London Chris.Pelham@cityoflondon.gov.uk

Croydon covid19@croydon.gov.uk

Ealing Adults_Contracts_Team@ealing.gov.uk

Enfield des.o'donoghue@enfield.gov.uk

Greenwich Care-staff-vaccinations@royalgreenwich.gov.uk

Hackney ASCcovid19vaccine@hackney.gov.uk

Hammersmith and Fulham Linda.Jackson@lbhf.gov.uk

Haringey
 Sujesh.Sundarraj@haringey.gov.uk

Harrow Peter.Singh@harrow.gov.uk
 Havering vaccinations@havering.gov.uk
 Hillingdon covidvaccine@hillingdon.gov.uk

Hounslow socialcare.vaccination@hounslow.gov.uk

IslingtonKensington and ChelseaRussell.Jones@islington.gov.ukgwall@westminster.gov.uk

Kingston upon Thames adultscommissioning@kingston.gov.uk

Lambeth vaccinations@lambeth.gov.uk
 Lewisham Heather.hughes@lewisham.gov.uk

Merton Phil.Howell@merton.gov.uk
 Newham ASCCOVID-19@newham.gov.uk
 Redbridge socialcarevaccine@redbridge.gov.uk

• Richmond upon Thames Providercvquestions@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk

Southwark
 Sutton
 Tower Hamlets
 Waltham Forest
 david.quirke-thornton@southwark.gov.uk
 asc.providercomms@sutton.gov.uk
 PHCov19@towerhamlets.gov.uk
 public.health@walthamforest.gov.uk

Wandsworth Providercvquestions@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk

Westminster gwall@westminster.gov.uk

South East England

Bracknell Forest Thom.wilson@bracknell-forest.gov.uk

Buckinghamshire
 COVIDvaccination@buckinghamshire.gov.uk

Hampshire County scwvacs@hants.gov.uk

Kent County kcccovidvaccinations@kent.gov.uk

Milton Keynes covidvaccineASC@milton-keynes.gov.uk
 Oxfordshire Covidvaccination@Oxfordshire.gov.uk
 Portsmouth vaccination.enquiries@portsmouthcc.gov.uk

Windsor & Maidenhead Alex.bayliss@rbwm.gov.uk

Slough ASC.Commissioning@slough.gov.uk
 ASC.Commissioning@slough.gov.uk

Southampton SOCCG.ASCandCHCCOVID19@nhs.net

Surrey County Council Shahzad.Shaad@surreycc.gov.uk
 West Berkshire andy.sharp1@westberks.gov.uk
 Wokingham Borough Matt.Pope@wokingham.gov.uk

South West

Bath & North East Somerset B&NES_StaffVaccine@bathnes.gov.uk

Bournemouth carevaccinations@bcpcouncil.gov.uk
 Christchurch and Poole carevaccinations@bcpcouncil.gov.uk
 Bristol vaccination.programme@bristol.gov.uk
 Cornwall Tanya.Dawson-Sheehan@cornwall.gov.uk

Devon adultsc.massvaccinationcareprovision-mailbox@devon.gov.uk

Dorset Jeanette.young@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk
 Gloucestershire C19vaccinequery@gloucestershire.gov.uk
 Plymouth peopledirectorateresponse@plymouth.gov.uk

Somerset
 North Somerset
 South Gloucestershire
 Swindon
 Wiltshire
 ASC.Covid19@n-somerset.gov.uk
 VaccineEnquiry@southglos.gov.uk
 Covidvaccination@swindon.gov.uk
 staffvaccinations@wiltshire.gov.uk

If you are unsuccessful in making contact with a local authority please can you notify: covidvaccineASC@dhsc.gov.uk